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  N.J.A.C. 13:34-2.2 

Text

  State Board of Marriage and Family Therapy Examiners

  Notice of Final Action on Petition for Rulemaking

Authority: N.J.S.A. 45:8B-13.

Petitioner: On behalf of the New Jersey Association of Marriage and 
Family Therapy (NJAMFT) Legislative Committee: Rhonda Ondov, LMFT, 
Consultant; Jaime Gilmore, LMFT, Acting Legislative Chair; Ray Blume 
LMFT, Southern Chapter; Milira Cox, LMFT, Northern Chapter; and Irene 
Sullivan, LAMFT, Northern Chapter.

       Take notice that on April 28, 2021, the State Board of Marriage 
and Family Therapy Examiners (Board) received a petition for rulemaking 
on behalf of the New Jersey Association of Marriage and Family Therapy 
(NJAMFT) Legislative Committee from Rhonda Ondov, LMFT, Consultant; 
Jaime Gilmore, LMFT, Acting Legislative Chair; Ray Blume LMFT, Southern 
Chapter; Milira Cox, LMFT, Northern Chapter; and Irene Sullivan, LAMFT, 
Northern Chapter. The petitioner requested that the Board amend 
N.J.A.C. 13:34-2.2 to eliminate the requirement that a plan of 
supervision be submitted as part of the application for licensure as an 
associate marriage and family therapist. The petitioner believes that 
this requirement is burdensome and in contravention of the legislative 
intent of P.L. 2017, c. 350, which established licensure for associate 
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marriage and family therapists. The petitioner contends that the intent 
of the law was to make it less cumbersome for individuals to obtain 
full licensure and that there is no statutory requirement for the 
applicant to secure employment or supervision, or the promise of such, 
or the approval of the licensing board of same to be made before 
issuance of the associate marriage and family license.

  The Board discussed receipt of this petition at its May 13, 2021 
meeting and notes that, pursuant to Executive Order Nos. 127 (2020) and 
244 (2021) and P.L. 2021, c. 104, the deadline for action on a pending 
petition for rulemaking has been extended to January 1, 2022.   

  A notice acknowledging receipt of the petition was filed with the 
Office of Administrative Law and was published in the New Jersey 
Register on June 7, 2021, at 53 N.J.R. 1027(a).   

  Take further notice that, at its June 10, 2021 meeting, the Board 
referred this matter to its Rules and Regulations Committee for further 
deliberation in order to develop a better understanding of the 
implications this request would have for licensees and the public. A 
notice acknowledging the Board's action on June 10, 2021, was filed 
with the Office of Administrative Law and was published in the New 
Jersey Register on July 19, 2021, at 53 N.J.R. 1232(a).   

  Take further notice that on July 8, 2021 the Board determined to 
grant the petition and initiate a rulemaking. The Board agreed with the 
petitioner that requiring a plan for supervision as a condition for 
licensure as an associate marriage and family therapist may impede some 
applicants from becoming licensed. Additionally, the Board notes that 
changing the timing of when the plan of supervision is submitted to the 
Board for approval will not have any impact on the public because, 
pursuant to N.J.S.A. 45:8B-18.2, a written plan for supervision of the 
licensed associate marriage and family therapist must still be approved 
by the Board prior to the performance of counseling by the licensed 
associate marriage and family therapist.   

  A copy of this notice has been mailed to the petitioner pursuant to 
N.J.A.C. 1:30-4.2.
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